
Town of Round Lake Plan Commission 

Minutes – Regular Session – November 30, 2016 
 

1.) The meeting was called to order at 6:35 by Chairman Rolfe Hansen. Present 

were Denny Picchietti, Carol Bacon, Blake Olson, Ben Niemann, Rolfe Hansen, 

Jim Sokup, and Vickie Palya. Also present were 6 audience members. 

2.) The agenda was approved with a motion by Jim, second by Carol. Motion 

carries. 

3.) The minutes of the meeting of September 28, 2016 were approved with a 

motion by Vickie, second by Carol. Motion carries. 

4.) No comments from the audience members at this time. 

5.) Conditional Use Application #16-019: Owner Robert & Joan Vitcenda Family 

Trust. Permit desired for the three (3) year renewal of the CUP permit #02-

021 for the location/operation of a non-metallic mineral extraction, including 

rock crusher, which was approved at public hearing on September 20, 2002 

and most recently September 20, 2013. Bart Vitcenda was present and 

answered concerns from the audience members. Mark Rosenow would like 

to see standards of the pits in the Town of Round Lake regarding hours of 

operation, regulation, and more co-operation between pits and neighbors of 

the pits. Also brought up were J-Braking, planting of trees and shrubs, berms, 

and times of year for crushing. Pam Rosenow commented that it is helpful 

when pits notify neighbors when crushing will take place. This has been 

handled at other pits with the operators notifying the Town and the Town 

placing it on the web site.  Motion by Vickie, second by Jim to accept the CUP 

as is. Motion carries.  

6.) Denny is working on coordinating maps that show trails, ATV routes, 

snowmobile routes, etc. Ben stated that the US Forest Service has created 

data on shoreline protection and the cutting of trees within 50 feet of the 

shoreline. The plan commission would like to obtain a copy of this data. Jim 

up-dated the project of improving the boat landing on Busse Road. Jim met 

with Dave Sanders and Pat Brown from Sawyer County Zoning. There are 

problems with ice heaving at the boat landing location.  Pat will survey this, 

but not until next Spring. Vickie mentioned exploring gathering data on all 

the gravel pits in the town. This would include, site location, conditions of 

use, hours of operation, and permit expiration, etc. 

7.) The next meeting of the Plan Commission will be Wednesday January 25, 

2017 at 6:30 pm. Motion to adjourn by Rolfe, second by Denny. Motion 

carries. Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted – Vickie Palya 


